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Reports Needed

Each spring we present a synopsis
of bat house findings based on Data
Report Forms completed by Research
Associates. These results are the basis
for evaluating new bat house designs,
materials, and locations. Now that the
summer roosting season is over, we
need your reports!

The Spring 1996 issue of The Bat
House Researcher included revised re-
port forms. If you joined since then,
you should have received the appro-
priate forms with your other Research
Associate materials. Please use only
the 1996 data form; it covers impor-
tant bat house characteristics not pre-
viously included. Also, please use one
form per bat house (photocopy forms
if necessary). We need your data
whether or not your houses were suc-
cessful, and we are especially grateful
for photos that illustrate design and
placement.

Please submit your reports before
the January 15, 1997 deadline, and
try to answer all questions as precise-
ly as possible. Your data is essential
for understanding bat preferences.

Observations from
Successful Bat House
Builders in Exceptionally
Cool Climates

Jim Kennedy

Charles Robertson, a Research As-
sociate and bat excluder in Toronto,
Ontario, has been having consistent
success getting big and little brown
bats (Eptesicus fuscus and Myotis
lucifugus) to move into bat houses in
conjunction with exclusions he per-
forms. Robertson has experimented
with several designs but has the most
success with bat houses custom built
to fit under the eaves of homes.
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Bill and Jenni Blair mounted these dark brown bat houses under the eaves on the south
side of their vacation home in Idaho. The houses were each used by a colony of 20-30 little

brown bats.

Robertson uses several design
modifications to maximize heat reten-
tion in cool Toronto summers. His bat
houses have no external vents, since
there is no danger of overheating in .
his area, and all external seams are
well caulked. The houses are usually
mounted high on the south side of the
buildings, near the eaves. Sun-
warmed air rises up the building face
and gets trapped by the eaves; stored
heat is radiated back at night.

His hinged floor design also aids
in heat retention: the floors close off
the bottom except for a 3/4-inch gap
at the back for entry. One disadvan-
tage to the bottoms is the necessity to
open them and clean accumulated
guano more often, although guano ac-

cumulation can be reduced with slop-
ing bottoms. Other Research Associ-
ates have also noticed far more para-
sites in bat houses with bottoms than
in those without. Further, the closed
bottoms make visual observations
more difficult. A better solution for
increasing warm areas in a bat house
may be to build taller houses that offer
more dead air space near the tops or
to restrict crevice width at entry
points.

Another Toronto Research Associ-
ate, Dianne Devison of the Metropoli-
tan Toronto Zoo, is coordinating a
large bat house project in Ontario and
Quebec. With 71 bat houses reported,
the project’s latest overall occupancy
rate is 32.9%. Devison reports that the
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tall, multi-chambered bat houses are
used most often, and that sun is criti-
cal. Originally project participants
were told to leave bat houses unpaint-
ed, but now they are instructed to
paint them a dark color to raise tem-
peratures and increase occupancy.

In Cascade, Idaho, Bill and Jenni
Blair discovered that their bats pre-
ferred unvented houses over vented
ones [The Bat House Researcher, Spring
1995]. After success with bat houses
attached to the south side of their cab-
in, additional houses were mounted
on poles to receive more sun. The bat
houses are also dark brown and con-
structed as the previous ones, but a
1/ 4-inch restriction was added to each
of the 3/4-inch crevices. This allows
the bats a }/2-inch access opening, re-
duces outside air exchange, and elimi-
nates the need to open a hinged bot-
tom to remove the guano. Their bats
consistently prefer the warmest hous-
es, and the Blairs will continue to
monitor them.

Garry Sproule of Keswick, Ontario
has five occupied bat houses, with

about 50 big brown bats in two.
Twenty-three bats (which produced
20 offspring) were even attracted to
one painted light brown. Sproule’s
boxes are mounted on a brick build-
ing under the eaves. Although the
brick is tan, the building itself appar-
ently provides enough thermal mass
to moderate temperature fluctuations,
radiating heat to the bat house.
Sproule’s bat houses all have partial
bottoms for heat retention, but he re-
ports that his bats move from house
to house whenever the guano and
parasites build up. He is also experi-
menting with electrical heat tapes (the
kind used to prevent water pipes
from freezing) for added warmth. His
early tests show that heated bat house
temperatures can be up to 28°F
warmer than the ambient tempera-
ture. He hopes that with this addi-
tional heating, the bats will be encour-
aged to overwinter in his bat houses.
Use of supplemental heating in the
summer months is also worth testing.
The success of these northern bat
houses illustrates the importance of

maximum heat retention. Specific
guidelines for temperature are listed
in the “Key Criteria for Successful Bat
Houses” section in the latest edition of
The Bat House Builder’s Handbook.

Expanding the Economy
Bat House

The 1996 revision of The Bat House
Builder’s Handbook offers two new
“economy” bat house designs. These
houses work best when mounted on a
building, especially in northern areas
(see previous article, this issue). When
properly caulked, painted, and
mounted with consideration to sun
exposure and habitat, even this simple
design can attract nursery colonies. If
the roost becomes crowded, the econo-
my houses can easily be expanded.

Expanding an existing bat house
during the bats” winter absence is sim-
pler and cheaper than replacing it
with a larger house. Also, the bats are
already accustomed to that house. Just

Lee Christenson’s back-to-back
economy bat houses are in
prime habitat at this Wisconsin
site. The houses were used by
several little brown bats in the
first year, but could use the
added stability of a second pole.






